The American Legion Winter Park Memorial Post 112 Family







Winter Park Memorial Post 112 4490 North Goldenrod Road Winter Park, FL 32792 www.wpflpost112.org 407.671.6404

Volume 14, Issue 5

March—April 2022

2021—2022 Officers

Commander

James Middlekauff

1st Vice Commander Stephen Miglionico

> 2nd Vice Commander OPEN

Adjutant Bob Colbert

Finance Officer Bob Colbert

Sgt. at Arms Russell Kraeger

Judge Advocate OPEN

Asst. Judge Adv. Terry Brown

Service Officer
Jim Middlekauff
Ted Costello

Chaplain Billy Dover Historian OPEN

Sons of the Legion Commander Jim Carten

Auxiliary
President
Marge Berrios

Newsletter Editor Nell Colbert

Website http:// www.wpflpost112.org

COMMANDER'S MINUTE

Greetings fellow Legionnaires of Post 112:

I hope everyone is doing well by now, it seems as though life's issue with Covid are improving somewhat. We will continue with our "blended" meetings for now and our Post Adjutant (Bob) does an outstanding job of working the technology end of the meetings for us. If you have not checked out our updated website, please do as it is a great piece of work also thanks to Bob.

The Post is looking great, but not much action going on for now. We did have a Celebration of Life ceremony for one of our members we recently lost (also available on our website) and was well received. The family greatly appreciated the effort to celebrate his life, he will be missed for sure. We do conduct our Legion Post Everlasting in May and November each year during meeting nights.

As some of you are aware, the POW/MIA project is near and dear to my heart. Thanks to Commander Doug Evans from the Sea Cadets, the large sea van is now gone from our back yard. It is going to be a storage area for a very worthwhile project including John Marsack (SCPO ret), a Navy Diver. He, along with many other organizations are participating in *Project Recover*. This is a 21st century program to find and repatriate Americans missing in action all over the world. For more information, it can be viewed on line or on YouTube.

Thanks again to the Chairman of Boys State competition (Bob), we will be doing the interviewing and selection of candidates going to Tallahassee. This is a very worthwhile educational program the American Legion has. Our awesome Auxiliary also conducts and sponsors Girl State candidates.

I wish everyone a Happy Easter and a healthy New Year.

Talk to other Veterans about us, the Legion is going strong. "Anyone who has served honorably in the US Armed Forces since December 7, 1941 are now eligible to join, including Active Duty" so bring them to a meeting and check out our awesome Post.

Until next time, take care and God Bless.

For God and Country, Jim Middlekauff Commander, Post 112

IMPORTANT NOTICE

To continue
getting Post 112
family emails, please
send your correct
email address to
Bob Colbert
(bcolbert@usa.net)
ASAP

Inside this Issue:

Page 2

- From Stephen's Table Page 3
- Notes From the Adjutant's Desk
- Sons of the Legion

Page 4

- Advertising Info Page 5
- Our Happenin' Auxiliary Page 6
- Notes from Our Service Officer

Page 7

- 2023 Nominations and Elections
- School Medals

Page 8

- Boys State
- The Chaplain's Prayer Page 9
- Strive at Fern Park
 Page 10
- Elected Officers—Roles & Responsibilities

Page 11

- Happy Birthday
- Semper Fi Pressure Washing
- Fleet reserve Assn.

Page 12

- Calendar
- Officers Directory



From Stephen's Korner—Stephen Miglionico

Hello again.

I am tasked with getting 100% membership renewals; to date, we have 83.5%. I sent an e-mail out to the members who have an e-mail address and those who don't will read it here. I mistakenly said that the dues are \$39, but they are, in fact, \$38. If you already mailed \$39 we could either refund you the \$1.00 or place it into our treasury and use it towards one of our sponsored youth programs. Remember World War II, Korean War Veterans and active duty members do not have to pay dues, the post pays their dues.

Of course, we are looking for additional members, so if you know of an eligible neighbor, friend, or relative, have them call me; I will send them an application. Along with the application for membership we would need a copy of their DD-214. Enjoy the upcoming warm weather.



Stephen Miglionico 407-301-6256 or amerlegion112@gmail.com

Son's of the of the Legion: Jim Carten

We are coming upon elections! We currently have 20 paid members at this time out of the 29 that we had last year. Three of them have moved from the area. We have a couple more who have not been heard from as of this time. If your card does not show 2022 on it, you are not paid.

We know that the Squadron hasn't been able to be very active, but it is beginning to look like that can change. Once the VA nursing home is no longer on "lockdown" and their staffing allows it, we hope to return to the pancake breakfasts for everyone. More on this as things progress. Just like the Legion and the Auxiliary, there are many possible projects within the "Children and Youth" world as well as "Veteran's Service" projects that we could undertake. But this requires manpower and commitment. If you have a particular project in mind, let the Commander know and the Squadron can explore it.

Did you know that you can now pay your SAL dues ONLINE? It is really quite simple. Just go to https://mylegion.org and LOGIN. If you do not have an account, you can easily register for one. You will need your membership number from your card before you begin. Once you have your account set up, you can update your personal information, add or remove subscriptions and even shop at Emblem Sales for uniform parts and equipment. You can also view more information about the rest of the Country and other Sons Squadrons and their activities as wall as the Posts across the country.

Finally, elections are coming up. We will create the nominating committee at the April meeting with the slate presentation at the May meeting and the election at the June meeting. We are hoping for a few more volunteers to fill the open slots. The positions up for election are Commander, Vice Commander(s), Finance Officer, Chaplain, Historian and Sgt At Arms. Do you feel up to filling one of these slots? Let's talk!

The American Legion



Notes From the Adjutant's Desk

Spring is coming (thankfully). While the winter wasn't all that cold, it did get chilly for a while. We even had the heat on at the Post for a while in January and into February. We only had it set to 60 degrees, and it may have come on a time or two.

We said goodbye to Rene Pinter with a Celebration of Life held at the Post. We also held it through ZOOM and recorded the proceedings. You can contact me directly for a link to see the celebration. We had out of area family members participating online, which helped them not to feel left out. Rene had been a Post member for about 6 years and a staunch supporter of the Post and the Fleet Reserve Association. He will be missed.

Boys State is progressing and there is an article elsewhere in the newsletter.

The WEB site is still being worked on. It takes quite a bit of time to move things and place them in meaningful locations on the new site. We are trying to give the site a new and more modern look. In case you have forgotten, the site is https://wpflpost112.org.

Summer is coming and hopefully more "normality." We can look toward planning some activities that are long overdue. I am sure that some have thought that the Post was history, but I can assure you that it is not. HOWEVER, we need your help and input. Let either the Commander or myself know of any suggestions that you may have. We will be asking for help with the planning and execution of such ideas.

Did you know that "paying online" has changed? With the new "MyLegion.org" you have new features. Now, both the Sons and the Legion can pay online. If you don't have a login, you will have to create one so have your membership number and email address handy when you go to register. The email address must be the one that is on

file with National, but if it isn't, you may still be able to register. Once registered, you can shop at Emblem Sales, renew your membership, make corrections on your information and add or remove online subscriptions. There are several interesting items there that are included in your Legion and Son's membership. If you are having a problem getting the account set up, let me know and I will help you through it. The year printed on your membership card is the calendar year of your paid membership.

Do you have an email address but are you still getting this newsletter by US Mail? With both the cost of printing and postage going up, the Post is trying not to waste your dues. It now costs over \$1 per newsletter to mail them. We try to keep the costs of operations to a minimum. Out of your \$38 per year, the Post receives \$9. Please help us to reduce duplication and waste. Please remember that we will not deprive a member of the newsletter. If you have no email address, we will continue to mail the newsletter to you. We value your membership and want to keep you informed.

Until next issue, you can always send me an email or call me if you have questions.



The American Legion



ADVERTISING INFORMATION

Would your business like to advertise in our Post newsletter? This newsletter, with distribution via email and USPS to over 200 members and organizations, is now accepting advertising for our monthly newsletters.

Advertising rates per issue are as follows:

Business card size - \$ 6.00 (3 3/4"w x 2 1/4"l)

1/4 page - \$ 10.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l)

1/2 page - \$ 18.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l or 3 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l)

Full page - \$ 30.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l)

If paid in advance for FIVE ISSUES, THE SIXTH ISSUE IS FREE!

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or Publisher file but payment MUST be mailed to the Post's PO Box or hand delivered to the Post by the 15th of the month preceding publication.

COPY DEADLINES:

Jan-Feb issue—15December
Mar-April issue—15February
May-June issue—15April
July-August issue—15June
September-October issue—15August
November-December issue—15October

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 407.401.8360 or email nell.colbert@communimatics.com.





www.communimatics.com

The American Legion



Our Happenin' Auxiliary—Nell Colbert

We are sooooo close to achieving our 100% membership goal! Our goal for 2022 is 24 members and as of this writing, we have 23 paid members, giving us 96%. We welcomed our newest member, Linda Miglionico, in January — Welcome Linda! Linda is the wife of our Post Vice Commander Stephen Miglionico.

If you still need to pay your 2022 dues, please either log in to your account on the national American Legion Auxiliary website so you can pay online or send in your check for \$36 to our mailing address:

PO Box 2246 Goldenrod, FL 32733-2246

Please remember that our eligibility requirements have changed—the male spouses of female Veterans are now able to join the Auxiliary as long as their living spouse is a Legion member. Also, Veterans can join the Legion if they served at any time after the beginning of World War II. If you know of community members who are eligible for the Auxiliary, the Legion, or SAL, please encourage them to join our Winter Park family.

We have begun receiving Americanism essays from our schools. So far, we have entries from Cheney and Dommerich Elementary schools and we've been promised entries from students at Winter Park High School. Copies of the essays from the elementary schools were emailed to our members. Please review them and send the names of your top three essay writers per school to Nell as quickly as possible. Email Nell at

necolbert@usa.net. Our essay judging will take place after our Girls State interviews on 2/27 and having your choices before then will make our selection process go more smoothly.

And speaking about Girls State, as of the writing of this article, we have five candidates to interview, two from Haggarty High and three from Winter Park. Our interviews will be conducted in person at the Post on Sunday, 2/27 beginning at 2pm. Unit members should arrive by 1pm to help set up the room and the pavilion. This is always an exciting time of the year for our Unit as the candidates we interview are always top notch and deciding on our delegate and alternate is never an easy task. Look for pictures in the next newsletter as this one will be printed before our interviews are conducted.

It seems hard to believe that we are quickly coming to the end of our 2022 program year! Beginning in late March we will be contacting our elementary schools about naming students to receive our Auxiliary Scholastic Achievement Awards. We present certificates and medals to one young lady and one young man at each of the seven elementary schools we serve during their 5th grade awards ceremonies at the end of the school year. This year, these award ceremonies will be conducted in person so we will need help from our members to get the medals presented. The schools tend to select the last two or three days of school for the awards ceremonies and due to the distance and travel time between the schools, it is very difficult for any one person to

cover more than two schools on the same day. Please contact either Marge or Nell is you can help with these presentations. These are very easy and lots of fun to do and we have a script already prepared.

And because it is the end of the program year, we must begin to think about the 2023 program year and our officers for 2023. The Department convention is June 16-19 which means that our elections must be conducted between April 18 and June 2nd and we must elect our Nominating Committee at our March meeting to be in compliance with our governing documents. If you would like to serve on the Nominating Committee, please send an email to Nell, and if you would like to try your hand at a leadership position in our Unit, please contact either Marge or Nell so your name can be forwarded to the Nominating Committee.



We welcome all Veteran spouses along with the mothers, sisters, grandmothers and grand-daughters of Veterans who would like to actively support our military, our youth and our community through our community service projects. To become involved, please call Nell at 321.303.7445.

Check out our Facebook page at:

https://www.facebook.com/ALA112FL or our website at:

www.AmLegionAux112FL.com



Notes from Our Service Officer

The House Veterans' Affairs Subcommittee on Economic Opportunity held a hearing focused on the impact of new VA education and training programs such as Veteran Employment Through Technology Education Courses (VET TEC) and Veteran Rapid Retraining Assistance Program (VRRAP) in securing veteran employment. Since its launch in 2019, VET TEC has placed over 1,700 graduates in new employment, earning an average salary of \$60,000.

The Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs unanimously passed the *Health Care for Burn Pit Veterans Act*, this legislation would extend VA health care eligibility for combat veterans from five to ten years after separation from the military. The bill would require VA to screen veterans regarding their exposures during service, furnish training for VA health care providers and disability claims processors, and provide additional reporting and tracking of veteran health conditions due to toxic exposures.

Department of Veterans Affairs officials are hoping a new automated system that helps render decisions on disability claims will accelerate the process and decrease the backlog of claims applications. VA officials said the program is part of a plan to address 260,000 current disability claims, including 59,000 that are older than 125 days and are considered backlogged. After the pandemic began, the number of backlogged claims rose from 70,000 to 211,000. While the VA reduced that to roughly 180,000 by mid-2021, the number grew again as veterans applied for benefits under an expansion of covered conditions, including illnesses related to Agent Orange and airborne pollutants. VA Secretary Denis McDonough said 18 JAN that the department has hired more than 1,000 new claims processors and plans to hire roughly 1,000 more by the end of spring.

The Department of Veterans Affairs roll out of a

new \$16 billion electronic health records system is being delayed again, but this time Covid-19 is the reason. The VA medical center in Walla Walla, Wash., is still on track to begin later this spring. But officials admitted that if the latest surge in coronavirus cases lingers, it could disrupt other parts of the schedule. The tentative timeline has the new records system being used in 12 VA medical centers by the end of 2022 and 21 more by the end of 2023.

Lawmakers are demanding reforms in how Veterans Affairs officials screen outside doctors for patient medical care after a recent Government Accountability Office review found the department's referral list contains about 1,600 providers that are ineligible to treat veterans, - 25 - including 601 who are dead. "While [the list] represents a small percentage of the Veterans Community Care Program's roughly 1.2 million active providers, they represent potential threats to veteran health and safety and risks for financial fraud.

House lawmakers on 20 JAN advanced legislation that would automatically enroll separating service members into the Veterans Affairs medical system, an effort to streamline their access to that care if they need it. The measure would affect about 60,000 individuals a year. Instead of formally applying for VA medical services, department officials would automatically add them to the system if they met the requirements for eligibility.

The Defense **POW/MIA** Accounting Agency announced one burial update and six new identifications.

1 Burial: Army, New Guinea. 6 Identifications: Army, Biak Island, Germany, and North Korea.





2023 Nominations and Elections

It is coming upon that time of year! Our elections for Commander, Vice Commanders, Historian, Chaplain, Finance Officer and Sgt At Arms will be coming up soon. Should you be interested in any of these positions including what their duties are, I can send you the "job description" via email or mail it to you if you do not have email. One thing to remember is that the elected officers are expected to attend the meetings either in person or online.

The nominating committee consists of volunteers from the membership. The Adjutant is the chairperson as he is not elected. We can have up to five members of the committee. We hope to have the committee formed by the end of the April meeting so that we can begin assembling the "slate of officers" to be voted upon at the June meeting. Nominations can be made from the "floor" at the May meeting. The nominations are closed after the May meeting, the election will be held at the June meeting. This gives the candidates a month to "campaign" if they wish.

The Constitution and By Laws for the Post are available on the WEB site, and you can find the descriptions there, too.

The election process will be done by voice/visual ballot unless this presents a problem. Only paid (2022) members of the Son's Squadron or the Legion Post will be able to vote at their appropriate meetings. The Adjutant will verify membership for physical and online members. The By Laws of both organizations permit online attendance to be counted for valid for voting. Should a paper ballot be required, the election will take place as scheduled but the results will be slightly delayed as the members online will have to submit their ballots by email. Only those members who attended the meeting will be counted and a roster of those attendees will be kept by the Adjutant. Email ballots must be submitted within two hours of the meeting's end to be counted. All ballots will be retained until at least after the installation of officers.

The installation of officers has traditionally been conducted at the Post's July meeting, where the new and continuing officers will be sworn in. The swearing in ceremony is conducted for the Legion, Auxiliary and the Son's Squadron at the same meeting. Officers who are not able to attend in person are expected to join us via the ZOOM system.

School Medals



Spring is the time of the year when Post 112 and Unit 112 are handing out school medals and WE NEED YOUR HELP!

The Post presents medals and certificates to one boy and one girl at seven elementary schools, one middle school and two high schools. We need some help presenting these medals as many of the schools hold their ceremonies on the same morning at the end of the school year. For the last two years, the awards ceremonies have been held virtually so awards were dropped off at the schools—no presenters were needed. This year they will be held in person at each school towards the end of May or the first part of June. If you have the time, contact Bob Colbert, Adjutant, to let him know that you are interested in helping. When he hears from the schools, we can coordinate the dates and times.



Boy's State—Bob Colbert

Boys State candidates were interviewed on February 26th at the Post. Since this is being written before the interviews and will be read after the interviews, it is a little hard to speculate. We had reached out to Winter Park High School and Lake Howell High School and only Winter Park High School responded this year thus far.

Traditionally, the Post is allotted two slots and we have opted for

two more so that there are effectively four delegates sponsored by our Post. We also select four alternate slots in the event that one or more of the primary candidates is not able to attend. Prior to COVID, we had the youth come to the Post's General Meeting on the second Tuesday in February to be interviewed. Last year, with COVID, we handled the interviews by ZOOM and it worked out well considering the conditions. This year, we

held the interviews at the Post. In the event that we were not able to fill all four candidate slots, the Department has a list of alternates from across the State and can make certain that the slot(s) are not wasted. If we were not able to fill all four slots, it will be the first time in many years that we have not.

We do hope to have pictures and more information on the candidates in the next newsletter.

The Chaplain's Prayers: Billy Dover

Each of us have heard this prayer but have you ever really thought about what the verse's means.

Psalms: 23

1: The LORD is my shepherd; I shall not want

I hope and pray each of you know that the LORD is the leader and he gives you what you need not necessarily desire.

2: He maketh me to lie down in green pastures: he leadeth me beside the still waters.

Have you every gone out in the pasture or open area and just lay down looking at the sky wondering what you have, God's desires you to relax by the running brook and listen to him.

3: He restoreth my soul: he leadeth me in the paths of right-eousness for his name's sake.

God wants to restore your soul but all we have to do is listen and let him direct our paths.

4: Yea, though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death. I will fear no evil: for thou art with me; thy rod and thy staff they comfort me.

How many times have you been in the valley (health, wealth, mental), God does not want us to be scared for he will protect us with his rod and staff, know that he is in charge and will take care of you.

5: Thou preparest a table before me in the presence of mine enemies: thou anointest my head with oil; my cup runneth over.

Remember going home and having a feast such as Thanksgiving dinner with your family and friends. Remember that God will calm your enemies and bless you.

6: Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life: and I will dwell in the house of the LORD for ever.

God is there for you and will show you mercy it is up to YOU to ask for mercy and accept the grace of God.

As we get older, we are attend-

ing more funerals and memorial services of individuals we served with and we know that we too will meet our maker. The ultimate question is are we ready to hear "well done thy good and faithful servant." My prayer is that you have a personal relationship with God.

Let us Pray:

Dear LORD, just as we have read and recited the LORD'S prayer let us heed your word. Not only did you sent this message to David but also in Luke 11:1-4 when the disciples asked Jesus how to pray. May you protect our service members and first responders along with their families. Let us also ask for your quidance to our

guidance to our elected officials that they listen to your wisdom. This we pray in the name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.





THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE

Strive at Fern Park is proud to be a Veteran owned & operated senior living community! Offering homelike assisted living and memory care services, our goal is to provide extraordinary care and superior service.

Call today to schedule your tour of our brand new commuity!



Veterans receive 5% discount on monthly rent.



7255 Strive Place Fern Park, FL 32730



Elected Officers—Roles & Responsibilities

Here is a list of the Elected Positions. To give you some idea, here is a very brief overview of the positions and their roles and responsibilities.

Commander – chairs both the General Meeting of the Legion as well as any Executive Board meetings that are held. He or she also prepares an agenda prior to the meeting and sends it to the Board.

First Vice Commander – Chairs both meetings in the event that the Commander is not available. He or she also handles the membership and sends out the member's cards as well as reminders when members forget to renew their membership.

Second Vice Commander – He or she is the "backup" when neither the Commander nor the 1st Vice Commander are available to chair the meetings. They also oversee the Post property and organizes the staffing for any work that needs to be done at the Post. This officer also works with the Commander to organize events that are held at the Post.

Sergeant At Arms – He or she is the "gatekeeper" for meetings. It is an important role in the actual meetings as well as at any events that are held at the Post. This officer leads the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance at all meetings and is the flag bearer for the POW/MIA flag at meetings.

Finance Officer – He or she is responsible for seeing that all monies are properly handled, and all bills are paid in a timely manner. This officer reports to the membership on the state of accounts at each Board and General meeting and must also see to it that all licenses, taxes, and corporate filings are done correctly and on time.

Chaplain – This important job consists of checking the wellbeing of the membership and Post Family. He or she is the "go to" person when a Post member becomes ill or hospitalized and maintains regular contact with the members who are not able to come to the Post due to health issues. This officer reports back to the membership at the General Meeting on any members they are aware of that may have become ill or hospitalized. They also may be called upon to help with funeral preparations from the Post's standpoint and may also visit and assist with some members who are ill or hospitalized. The Chaplain will also handle other such duties as may become necessary.

Historian – This important position has unfortunately been vacant for a while. The Historian collects pictures, news articles and other information about the activities of the Post. This person may not be the one to take the pictures but can request them from those members who attend the functions. In the digital world, he or she may be able to have our members forward articles found as well as scan copies of "Programs" from events that are held. The Department of Florida holds an annual "Scrap Book" contest at the Annual Convention and the winner's book is sent on to National.

2022 Legion Dues are now being accepted! Please send your \$38 check to PO Box 910, Goldenrod, FL 32733 TODAY!



Happy Birthday to YOU!

Happy Birthday to YOU! Happy Birthday to you! Happy Birthday dear _____. Happy Birthday to YOU!

<u>March</u>

- 3 DiMarino, Anthony
- 3 Miles, Milton D
- 5 Saffioti, Gerald R Jr
- 6 Sears, Perry W
- 9 Brown, Richard C
- 10 Rosa, Juan M
- 11 Haight, Charles A
- 12 Padgett, Aunita E
- 13 Azurin, Rodney A
- 14 Dover, Billy G Jr
- 14 Thompson, Madelda
- 16 Coleman, Charles Jr

- 16 Henriquez, Joseph A Jr
- 18 Braga, Cirilo B
- 25 Nazario, Rafael
- 26 Carden, James W Jr
- 27 Martin, Patricia A
- 29 Pohl, Stephen L
- 30 Horas, Thomas
- 31 Bonilla, Felix

April

- 1 Leonard, George W III
- 3 Sprague, Donald A
- 5 Reedy, Jerry R
- 5 Squire, Billy L Sr
- 6 Holcomb, Gregory A
- 6 Rosado, Antonio
- 7 Agosto, Epifanio

- 8 Azurin, Chester R
- 10 Shoff, Sherwood A
- 17 Hanna, Leo C
- 18 Miglionico, Linda
- 24 Kelly, Patrick J









Looking for USN, USMC and USCG honorably discharged veterans to join the Fleet Reserve Association.

You do not have to be retired, just a veteran. Dues are \$40.00 per year, BUT Branch 117 will pay half your dues for the first year when you join. We meet at the American Legion Post 112 in Winter Park every 3rd Saturday of the month at 0930. Contact Steve Miglionico at 407-301-6256.



Winter Park Memorial Post 112 4490 North Goldenrod Road Winter Park, FL 32792

www.wpflpost112.org

CALENDAR

MARCH	Time	Event
1	7:00 PM	Sons Meeting - ZOOM
8	7:00 PM	General Meeting - At Post and ZOOM
13		Daylight Savings Time begins
15	7:00 PM	Auxiliary Meeting - ZOOM
APRIL		
5	7:00 PM	Sons Meeting - ZOOM
12	7:00 PM	General Meeting - At Post and ZOOM
15		Newsletter articles due & Tax Day
19	7:00 PM	Auxiliary Meeting - ZOOM

Please see our website for additional dates and more detailed info about each event.

OFFICER'S DIRECTORY

Commander: Jim Middlekauff

407-977-0521—racenut478@aol.com

Vice Commander: Stephen Miglionico 407-301-6256 - yncmig@gmail.com

Adjutant: Bob Colbert

407-619-9611 - bcolbert@usa.net

Finance Officer: Bob Colbert

407-619-9611 - bcolbert@usa.net

Chaplain: Billy Dover

407-383-9455 - bgdjr@hotmail.com

Sgt. At Arms: Russell Kraeger

803.439.3064—rwkraeger@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert

321.303.7445— necolbert@usa.net

Winter Park Memorial Post 112 PO Box 910 Goldenrod, FL 32733